WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
27th September, 2006
Worsley Court House,

Worsley.


Meeting commenced:
  7.30 p.m.
"
ended:
10.30 p.m.
PRESENT:
A. Dunning - in the Chair fillin "line 1" 

Councillors K. Garrido, R. Garrido, Gray, Howard and Macdonald


A. Owen - Walkden High School


B. Henson - Worsley Village Community Association


A. Adams - Worsley Village Community Association


D. Brittain - Worsley Methodist Church 


E. Hall - High Cedars, Roe Green 


M.A. Howard - Boothstown Residents’ Association 


C.L. Critchley - Moorside South Residents’ Association 


D. Potter - Boothstown Junior Football Club


M. Shaw - Boothstown Over 60’s Club 


A. Grennan - Boothstown Community Centre Association 


J. Judge
} Queen Anne Drive Residents


A. Judge
}


F. Pheasey - Boothstown Methodist Church


K. Briggs - Worsley Road United Reform Church 


I. Kennedy - Children’s Services Central Sure Start


B. Boyd - Greenway


ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



M. Bleese - Area Co-ordinator 



T. Walsh - Neighbourhood Manager



M. Hall - Children’s Services Resources 



M. Forth - Salford Youth Service



L. Thomas - Health Improvement Officer PCT



L. Slamon - Committee Services 



D. Morecroft - Salford Community Leisure



S. Bowen - Community Development Worker

17.
WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION

A. Dunning welcomed everybody to the meeting and advised Members of the format the agenda would be taking.

18.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor G. Compton, B. Smith, L. Smith, G. Ogden, N. Gaskell, L. Wrightson and Sergeant S. Gerrard. 

19.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT D. Potter, representing Boothstown Junior Football Club, be appointed as a voting representative of the Community Committee.

20.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 28th June, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

21.
JUVENILE NUISANCE IN BOOTHSTOWN

An extract from the Cabinet meeting of 12th September, 2006, regarding juvenile nuisance in Boothstown in response to the Resolution passed at the meeting of this Community Committee held on 24th May, 2006, was submitted.


Cabinet resolved -



“THAT Cabinet : 



(a) 
recognised the acknowledgement by Mr. Dunning, Chair of the Community Committee, of the prompt multi-agency response to the issues raised by the Community Committee by the action that had been taken resulting in a significant reduction of incidents in the vicinity; 



(b) 
supported the ongoing development of CCTV initiatives in the area; 



(c) 
agreed to the opportunity to develop closer links between young people and the community; 



(d) 
recognised the need to continue to develop and implement citizenship strategies for young people as part of a multi-agency approach to anti-social behaviour; 



(e) 
supported the recent action that had been taken by local residents to discourage the direct and indirect sale of alcohol to underage people in the community; and 



(f) 
recognised that a range of related strategies were required to address the identified issues with particular emphasis on engagements of young people.”

Mike Bleese and Adrian Dunning had attended the meeting.  M. Bleese commented on the Cabinet meeting indicating that A. Dunning as Chair had highlighted the issues and stressed the concerns of the Community Committee.  He also referred to the joint work which had been undertaken since that date with the Police, Children’s Services and other Agencies to deal with issues in the area.  Cabinet had concluded that there was not one single solution but a range of strategies needed to address the problems of juvenile nuisance in this and other areas of the City.  Reference was also made by Cabinet Members to the need for a Youth Forum to be established to engage with young people.


M.A. Howard referred to the use of CCTV cameras and mobile cameras in operation in the area and to the need for there to be more surveillance in the area from the police.  He also commented on the summer activities which had been arranged for youngsters and to the attendance at those activity events.


Councillor R. Garrido indicated that of the six resolutions passed by the Cabinet at their meeting on 12th September, 2006, there were no actions contained in the recommendation that Cabinet were prepared to take.  He further indicated that (a) the former resolutions passed by the Community Committee were specifically asking for the Cabinet to pull together key directorates involved in the various areas to address the problems of juvenile nuisance and (b) he was disappointed with the resolutions passed and he had raised his concerns at the full Council meeting stating that the Committee wanted to see a full response with actions by the Cabinet.


M. Bleese reported that the Cabinet did acknowledge the prompt response to address the problems as highlighted in the report presented to the Community Committee by the Neighbourhood Manager and the practical and serious approach being taken by the Community Committee to address the problems of juvenile nuisance in Boothstown.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT this Committee reaffirms and restates its former minute as follows -


RESOLVED:
THAT this meeting of the Worsley and Boothstown Community Committee expresses its concern to Salford Council of problems being created by a minority of young people throughout Boothstown, Ellenbrook and Worsley and calls upon the Council together with the police to investigate the following issues and possible solutions and to come forward with firm proposals or at a minimum an interim report to the next meeting of this Committee.


(1)
Provision of youth facilities/activities within existing buildings, i.e. Boothstown Community Centre, Ellenbrook Primary School or Moorside High School such as drop-in centres/cafes etc.


(2)
Consideration be given to introducing a Section 30 Order in Boothstown together with a resumption of and an extension to the Order in Ellenbrook.


(3)
In conjunction with the Section 30 Order, Youth Development Officers in liaison with Police, to work with the young people who are being moved on.


(4)
Instigate a campaign to educate parents on the control of their children and the dangers of alcohol and drugs abuse.


(5)
The Police and the Council to make more use of Anti-Social Behaviour Orders thereby setting an example to others.


(6)
The Community Committee to consider the installation or CCTV at Standfield Centre, Boothstown, following the monitoring of existing schemes in Ellenbrook and Worsley.


(7)
That senior police officers be made aware of the concerns of local people and that the Sub-Divisional Police Superintendent be invited to the next meeting to discuss these concerns.


(8)
That schools participate in the education of young people about anti-social behaviour.




(2) THAT the Community Committee pledges to use all its powers to resolve these problems working closely with Local Ward Councillors to ensure that none of the areas become “no go” areas and to support the provision of such financial support as is available from whatever source. 




(3) THAT the Council advise the Community Committee what action they are proposing to take on the matters raised in the Minute.  (Agreed Unanimously.)

22.
REVIEW OF PROCEDURE WORSLEY AND BOOTHSTOWN COMMUNITY COMMITTEE, SUMMER 2006

A report of the Chair and Neighbourhood Manager was submitted containing details of a review of procedure of the Community Committee which had been undertaken. The report contained a number of recommendations concerning (a) development issues, (b) agenda setting, (c) chairing and business management and (d) task groups.


The report was considered with reference being made to the Committee’s scrutiny role and the wider public involvement.  


Recommendation 4 within the report recommended as follows -


That Task Groups should be mindful that they are Sub-Groups of Community Committee and that their agendas consist of items directed by the Community Committee consideration and delivery of items with the cap and on occasions development of strategy to be ratified by Community Committee.


M.A. Howard circulated a suggested amendment to that recommendation as follows-



That Task Groups should be mindful that they are Sub-Groups of Community Committee and in general their agendas should contain items relating to the cap.  Specific Task Groups would deal with particular functions of the Community Committee and would pursue in detail matters referred to them by the Community Committee.  In the absence of outstanding requests from the Community Committee the Chairman at his/her discretion would agenda items introduced by the Sub-Committee Members relating to the cap and in the absence of such requests the Chairman at his/her discretion may introduce discussion items relevant to the function of the particular Sub-Committee.


Members then discussed the report and the amendment put forward.  Councillor R. Garrido moved that the report be accepted in its entirety and that the officers keep the situation under review and report back as appropriate and this was supported with three Members voting against that resolution.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report and recommendations contained therein be approved and adopted.

23.
COMMUNITY ISSUES 

(a) 
Police Attendance At Community Committee

Councillor R. Garrido indicated that there was no police representative at tonight’s Community Committee and that in future he would like a representative to attend.

(b)
Sewerage Issue In Boothstown And Ellenbrook

Councillor B. Howard reported on this matter indicating that she was pursuing more information.  She indicated her support of the actions being taken by the Task Group to resolve this issue and the action being taken was supported by the Community Committee.

(c) 
CCTV At Standfield

A report of T. Walsh as Neighbourhood Co-ordinator was submitted regarding the provision of CCTV facilities.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Community Committee approve the Capital Revenue Expenditure as detailed in section 3 of the report.




(2) THAT officers approach Threshers PLC with a request to make a substantial donation to the project budget.




(3) THAT the Committee require officers to progress the installation of a fixed CCTV camera at the optimum location to the front of Standfield Centre as quickly as is achievable and that the question of the mobile facility be deferred for further consideration in the future.




(4) THAT the Community Committee and CST be kept informed of all aspects of the scheme.




(5) THAT the revenue costs introduced with effect from 1st October, 2006, in line with those previously agreed in respect of Moorside and Ellenbrook areas be approved.

24.
OTHER COMMUNITY ISSUES 


(a)
Worsley Village Conservation Area

Members were advised that the consultation in respect of the Worsley Village Conservation Area would finish at the end of October, 2006.

(b)
Local Democracy Day

Members were advised that Local Democracy Day would be taking place at the Salford Civic Centre on Friday, 29th September, 2006. 

(c) 
Urban Stage Theatre School

Members were advised of the different performances being staged by the Urban Stage Theatre School.

(d)
Transport Petition

Councillor R. Macdonald referred to a petition which he had received regarding the changes to the bus services provided by First Buses within the Community Committee area.  Members agreed that the way forward would be to pass the petition to the Transport meeting to be held on 10th October, 2006, and for the matter to be looked at by the Environment, Planning and Transport Sub-Group in the New Year and for all Community Committee representatives wishing to attend to be invited.

(e)
In Bloom Project

The congratulations and thanks of the Community Committee were passed on to all those involved in the In Bloom project in Boothstown, Moorside and Worsley Village.


Members asked that the thanks be recorded of all those involved in the project and that the Community Committee encourage future input into the In Bloom project.

(f)
Healthy Walks

Councillor Gray reported on the healthy walks being undertaken in the Boothstown area and encouraged members to participate in these.

25.
ROE GREEN TRAFFIC ISSUES

Details of an e-mail sent from E. Hall regarding Roe Green traffic issues was read out to the Community Committee and referred to the Environment, Planning and Transport Sub-Group for consideration.

26.
CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLES TASK GROUP OVERVIEW REPORT

T. Walsh, M. Forth and CYP Partners presented an overview of the work being undertaken with regard to children and young people in the Community Committee area and in particular address the following -

· Salford Youth Service restructure;

· Early years and juniors;

· Sports and physical activities; 

· Provision during school holidays; 

· Centre based provision; 

· Volunteering; and 

· Related issues.

Reference was made to the excellent work being undertaken by the Salford Youth Service and also to the need for more publicity and information to be provided to youths as to the facilities and opportunities being provided.

RESOLVED:
THAT the thanks of the Community Committee to the officers making the presentation and for the amount of good work being undertaken by the Youth Service be recorded.

27.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE - INVESTING IN SALFORD’S SCHOOLS

M. Hall attended the meeting and gave a presentation with regard to proposals for building schools for the future and investing in Salford’s schools.  


Members discussed the proposals with particular reference being made to -

· How the proposals would affect the provision of education within the Community Committee area

· The size of the schools and the number of pupils who would have to travel across the East Lancashire Road

· The proposal for schools with 1500 pupils to be provided in Walkden and Swinton.

M. Hall indicated that research showed that it was not the pupil size of the school but how the school was managed.  A. Owen commented that Walkden High School was only built for 700 pupils but at present had 1200.  He also commented on the move to a different way of educating children with regard to academic and significant vocational training.  He referred to Walkden High School where a significant proportion of children were educated off-site for part of the week and which was may be one of the ways the 1500 number of pupils was being justified.  He stressed the need to energize this process and to involve as many pupils as possible to produce the best results for the children of Salford.  A. Judge referred to the proposal to close St. George’s and to there being no consultation.  M. Hall indicated that no decisions had been taken so far but these were part of the proposals.

Discussion was also held regarding transport issues and whether the Local Authority would be prepared to help with costs etc.


M. Hall referred to the questionnaire on-line on the website and encouraged Community Committee representatives to respond to the consultation process.


RESOLVED:
THAT M. Hall be thanked for attending the meeting and providing the information.

 28.
BUDGET GROUP REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS

(a)
Budget Sub-Group

RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations of the Budget Sub-Group meeting held on 5th July, 2006, be approved and adopted.


(b)
Financial Position Statement

RESOLVED:
THAT the Financial Position Statement with regard to the Community Committee budget as at 21st August, 2006, be noted.

29.
FEEDBACK FROM TASK GROUPS/INFORMATION ITEM

The minutes of the meetings of the Task Groups and other meetings concerned with the Community Committee were circulated with the Community Committee agenda papers and were noted.

30.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN NEXT STEPS

RESOLVED:
THAT a special meeting of the Community Committee be held on Wednesday, 25th October, 2006, to consider the Community Action Plan.

31.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next ordinary meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Wednesday, 22nd November, 2006, at Boothstown Community Centre at 7.30 p.m.
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